
 

 

IN THIS ISSUE: 

 

Timely Topics 

• McKesson now using TagAlert temperature monitors for           
refrigerated vaccine shipments. These monitors are the same 
monitors that are being used in the frozen Moderna covid vaccine 
shipments. Providers should immediately press the blue Stop and 
Start button until the Stop icon appears and then read the          
indicator status to determine if the appropriate temperature was 
maintained during transit.  

• Upon re-enrollment in 2025, all VFC providers will no longer be 
allowed to use the freezer compartment of a household           
combination unit for VFC vaccine storage. You may use a      
household combination unit to store refrigerated vaccine only— a 
separate stand-alone freezer must be used to store frozen        
vaccine.  

• All VFC vaccines (including influenza) that expire or are spoiled 
and intact (not opened) must be returned. Instructions are     
available on the updated  WI VFC Vaccine Return Form. Returns 
must be completed within six months of the expiration date or 
spoil date. Never store spoiled or expired vaccine in the storage 
unit.  

• As a gentle reminder, when email addresses change, please make 
sure to update those changes in WIR. 
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International Doses In WIR 

 
The Wisconsin Immunization Registry (WIR) team is moving forward with adding non-US     
bivalent polio vaccine to WIR as we have seen an increase in the administration of this       
vaccine. Please note that bivalent polio vaccine will not count towards the Advisory          
Committee on Immunization Practices (ACIP) schedule in WIR. Providers that use data         
exchange need to work with their IT staff to ensure that these records are treated                 
appropriately against the ACIP schedule if using an internal forecaster in their electronic 
health record (EHR). We will look to add any other non-US vaccines at the direction of the  
Immunization program. 

 

End of the RSV Season 

• A typical RSV season runs from Fall through 

Spring. 

• Administration of nirsevimab (Beyfortus) is 

recommended in October through March in 

most of the U.S. 

• The formulation of nirsevimab (Beyfortus) 
does not change from year to year, and has 
a shelf life of about 18 months. If your   
supply of nirsevimab (Beyfortus) is not ex-
pired do not return it, it can be used next 
season. 

 

Read more detailed information from the CDC.  

REMINDER: It’s not too late to administer 2024–25 flu and covid vaccine. Influenza and COVID-19 

vaccine can be given up until the expiration date. If these vaccines expire, they must be returned 

within six months of the expiration date. Remember to never store expired vaccine in the storage 
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https://www.cdc.gov/rsv/hcp/vaccine-clinical-guidance/infants-young-children.html


 

 

MMR Coverage in Wisconsin 

 

Measles is a highly contagious virus and easily spreads from person to person. The most effective 

way to prevent measles is with the measles, mumps, and rubella (MMR) vaccine. MMR vaccination 

is safe and effective. It is recommended that children receive two doses of the MMR vaccine: one 

dose at 12–15 months of age and a second dose at 4–6 years of age. In Wisconsin, MMR vaccination 

coverage by 24-months of age continues to decline (Figure 1). MMR vaccination rates also vary 

across counties in the state, ranging from 44% to 88% (Figure 2). Utilize the Wisconsin Immunization 

Registry (WIR) to see your MMR coverage rate. Use WIR or your electronic health record system to 

do reminder/recall to get unprotected children in for their first or second dose.  

 

Figure 1 
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Percent of 24-month-olds in Wisconsin who received one or more doses of the 

MMR vaccine over time 

https://www.dhfswir.org/PR/clientSearch.do
https://www.dhfswir.org/PR/clientSearch.do
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.dhs.wisconsin.gov%2Fimmunization%2Fwir-reminder-recall-report.pdf/1/01010195d3639b39-e9318b53-91cb-42b5-a9ae-048de4303835-000000/xi9agCoz-hXyq8FjBvDVXtQJsEkRsBaOoGjX0oFdFUA=398


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Figure 2 

MMR Coverage in Wisconsin 

 

MMR resources 

DHS measles webpage 
DHS MMR vaccination rate county maps 
DHS MMR vaccination rate data (excel) 
Measles questions and answers  
MMR Vaccine Does Not Cause Autism- examine the evidence  
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Percent of 24-month-olds in Wisconsin by county who received one or more doses 

of the MMR vaccine, 2024  

https://www.dhs.wisconsin.gov/immunization/measles.htm
https://www.dhs.wisconsin.gov/publications/p02420.pdf
https://www.dhs.wisconsin.gov/immunization/mmr-map-data-2019-2024.xlsx
https://www.immunize.org/wp-content/uploads/catg.d/p2070.pdf
https://www.immunize.org/wp-content/uploads/catg.d/p4026.pdf


 

 

 

The VFC program along with the WIR unit are holding monthly open forum sessions to give 

you an opportunity to ask questions about the VFC program, vaccine ordering, WIR, WIR    

reports, and more. Participation is not required. 

The dates for future VFC Open Forums are:  

May 7, 2025, 11:30 a.m.–12:15 p.m. 

June 11, 2025, 11:30 a.m.–12:15 p.m. 

July 9, 2025, 11:30 a.m.–12:15 p.m. 

 

Link to join the VFC Open Forums  

 
These open forums are recorded and can be found on our vimeo page.  

 

Annual Re-enrollment 

Annual re-enrollment for all VFC providers will begin on May 1, 2025. As in the past, all VFC 

sites must re-enroll via the Wisconsin Immunization Registry (WIR). Every site that receives 

and administers VFC vaccines is required to complete and submit VFC re-enrollment using 

WIR. 

Please watch for a GovD email with more details about re-enrollment. 
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VFC Open Forums 

National Infant Immunization Week (NIIW)    
is an observance held April 21–28, 2025. It is a week that  
highlights the importance of protecting infants from vaccine
-preventable diseases and a time to celebrate the     
achievements of immunizations in promoting health      
communities. 

https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fdhswi.zoomgov.com%2Fj%2F1603137176%3Fpwd=Yjq7hDj8r6eTmhUvqvpXZlzl1kGrxn.1/1/01010194a81194c4-54e2260a-4361-4aa3-9327-f443d560dc6b-000000/ZnkGlvZ-qBRn00mRYLzi3XLgRhcRVa8aCc0pdyzLrXg=389
https://vimeo.com/showcase/11259629?share=copy


 

 

 Vaccine placement requirements  

• Keep private and public vaccines clearly labeled and 

separated.  

• Vaccine must be stored in the original packaging or   

amber colored bags with the following information:     

vaccine name, lot number, expiration date, and the 

NDC number from the box.  

• Place vaccines with the earliest expiration date in 

front of those with a later date. The picture on the 

right gives an example of what proper vaccine storage 

looks like in a pharmaceutical-grade unit.  
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Weather in Wisconsin can be unpredictable  

If your site experiences a power outage, VFC is here to help guide you through the temperature 
excursion process. We encourage VFC sites to review their Vaccine Management Plan and     
ensure the emergency plan is up-to-date. All temperature excursions involving VFC vaccine 
should be investigated and reported to the VFC program via a Temperature Excursion Incident 
Report (F-02257). The directions are included within the report. 

If there are questions regarding temperature excursions, sites can contact VFC@wi.gov or    
Teema Carpenter at teema.carpenter@wi.gov.  

The VFC Program now has stickers for boxes of VFC vaccine. Stickers, to 

identify boxes of VFC vaccine, were a suggestion from VFC providers in 

the recent VFC survey. 

The stickers are 1-inch circles, bright green, and have 63 stickers per page. 
You can receive them, at no cost to you, by completing this survey.  

https://www.dhs.wisconsin.gov/forms/f02257.pdf
https://www.dhs.wisconsin.gov/forms/f02257.pdf
mailto:VFC@wi.gov
mailto:teema.carpenter@wi.gov
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fredcap.link%2FVFC_Stickers/1/01010194a8119079-8561a05d-7f83-4f6d-81f4-ad941c20a020-000000/-3JGPBwCuBIpbyZC9NCJlyRTtX0GPyMltB-z4CggyLs=389


 

 

World Immunization Week 2025:  
Immunization for All is Humanly Possible (April 24–30) 

World Immunization Week, celebrated in the last week of April, is to promote the life-saving power 
of immunization to protect people of all ages against vaccine-preventable diseases.   

Vaccines are one of humanity’s greatest achievements. Since 1974, they’ve saved 154 million lives 
worldwide, that’s more than 3 million lives a year, or six people every minute, for five decades. In 
the same period, vaccination has reduced infant deaths by 40%, and more children now live to see 
their first birthday and beyond than at any other time in human history. Measles vaccine alone   
accounts for 60% of those lives saved. 

More lives are now being saved, among people of all ages, with more recent vaccines against      
malaria, HPV, cholera, dengue, meningitis, RSV, Ebola, and mpox, reflecting an era of massive       
scientific advancements in vaccine development and delivery. 

Because most U.S. children get routine vaccines, many vaccine-preventable diseases, such 
as measles, mumps, or chickenpox, are not common in the United States. If people are not          
vaccinated, international travel increases their chances of getting and spreading diseases that are 
not common in the United States. Many popular destinations still have outbreaks of measles and 
other vaccine-preventable diseases.  

 

Staffing Updates 

The Wisconsin Immunization Program is   
happy to announce that Lanya Hibbler has 
joined the program as our new Quality        
Improvement Coordinator. Lanya will be    
supporting clinics in quality improvement 
strategies. She can be reached by email at 
lanya.hibbler@wi.gov.  
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https://www.cdc.gov/measles/
https://www.cdc.gov/mumps/about/index.html
https://www.cdc.gov/chickenpox/index.html
https://wwwnc.cdc.gov/travel/notices/level1/measles-globe
mailto:lanya.hibbler@wi.gov


 

 

 

If interested in learning more please contact  

Brianna.murnan@wi.gov or Sarah.born2@wi.gov 

Quality Improvement Corner 
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mailto:brianna.murnan@wi.gov
mailto:sarah.born2@wi.gov


 

 

Upcoming Events 

Immunize Wisconsin is hosting their third annual spring immunization conference:  Champions 
for Health: Boosting Vaccination Confidence in Uncertain Times, on May 14 and 15, 2025, at 
the Madison Marriott West in Middleton. Registration, hotel booking information, and detailed 
agenda are coming soon. For more information, check out the Immunize Wisconsin website. 
 
 
The National HPV Roundtable has announced registration for the 2025 Rural HPV Vaccination 
Learning Community. This initiative brings together health care professionals and community 
leaders dedicated to increasing HPV vaccination rates in 
rural areas. 
 
To register, fill out the online registration form. Registra-
tion is on a rolling    basis; with the next two sessions be-
ing held on April 9 and May 14, from 1 to 2 p.m. via 
Zoom. 
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This April, The Autism Society of Greater Wisconsin #CelebratesDifferences for Autism Acceptance 
Month. Visit the Autism Society of Greater Wisconsin website to read about the work they do to 
provide Sensory Friendly Vaccine Clinics. They explain participants generally will have access to the 
following accommodations/tools: 
 
· Social narrative to prepare for the visit 

· One-on-one trained support staff 

· Visual schedule 

· Sensory fidgets 

· Shotblocker to help with injection pain 

· Buzzy Bee to help with injection pain 

· Sensory tools like weighted blankets, calming sensory water toys, and noise canceling             
headphones 

Autism Acceptance Month 

https://immunizewi.org/
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fus02web.zoom.us%2Fmeeting%2Fregister%2FtZYrcu2qrDwiE92gCElDmaWgIfETZGp-8_in%23%2Fregistration/1/010101954801917c-7efdec74-5b7d-43bc-85b8-bc2c2385f7b5-000000/9X2PXGMknbUSn1or3poBINPKzIpAopo8cFPa8UTzpmM=394
https://www.autismgreaterwi.org/


 

 

Contact Us 

Immunization Program  

DHSImmProgram@wi.gov  | 608-267-9959 

 

VFC Program 

VFC@wi.gov 

WIR Helpdesk 

dhswirhelp@wi.gov  | 608-266-9691  

Eau Claire Regional Office 

Shayna Nickell 

Western Regional Advisor 

Shayna.Nickell@wi.gov   | 715-836-4028 

Green Bay Regional Office 

Susan Nelson                                                                                   

Northeastern Regional Advisor                                                        

SusanL.Nelson@wi.gov   | 920-448-5231 

Milwaukee Regional Office 

Monica Thakur 

Southeastern Regional Advisor 

Monica.Thakur@wi.gov  | 414-227-3995  

Rhinelander Regional Office 

Christie Larmie 

Northern Regional Advisor 

Christie.Larmie@wi.gov  | 715-365-2709 

Southern Regional Office 

Thanee Xiong 

Southern Regional Advisor 

Thanee.Xiong@wi.gov  | 608-267-9391 

Program Contact Information Immunization Program Regional Advisors 
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VFC Site Monitors 

Jill Gasperic 

VFC Site Monitor– Southeastern region 

Jill.Gasperic@wi.gov  | 414-469-0826  

 

Fallon Mercier 

VFC Site Monitor– Northeastern region 

Fallon.Mercier@wi.gov  | 920-448-4802 

 

Brianna  Murnan 

VFC Site Monitor– Southern region 

Brianna.Murnan@wi.gov  | 608-695-4070 

mailto:DHSImmProgram@wi.gov
mailto:VFC@wi.gov
mailto:dhswirhelp@wi.gov
mailto:VFC@wi.gov
mailto:Monica.Thakur@wi.gov

